# Eye on the World July 19, 2025

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of July 19, 2025.

# **Compiled by Dave Havir**

**Luke 21:34-36**—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with selfindulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



An article by Zina Rakhamilova titled "When Rape Is a Weapon of War, the World Cannot Stay Silent" was posted at jpost.com on July 16, 2025. Following is the article.

Nearly 22 months have passed since Hamas invaded Israel on October 7, 2023. While it may feel as though much has happened since then, and many Israelis have emotionally compartmentalized the trauma, more and more horrifying details continue to emerge about the depravity and brutality of that day.

A powerful new report compiled by "The Dinah Project" over the past year and a half offers some of the clearest, most undeniable evidence yet that Hamas systematically used sexual violence as a weapon of war. The details are deeply disturbing.

The report draws on testimonies from survivors of the Nova music festival, released hostages, and others who lived through the massacre. It presents evidence that rape, sexual humiliation, and genital mutilation were not random or isolated acts. They were coordinated and deliberate tactics of terror.

Twenty-seven first responders (along with morgue attendants at the IDF's Shura base) testified to finding bodies with unmistakable signs of rape, mutilation, and what they called "sexual staging" – supported by forensic photographs and documentation.

Perhaps most chilling are the videos, intercepted communications, and recovered photos that show victims being sexually violated, some while still alive. This evidence was collected with

legal standards in mind, ensuring it could be admissible in court, even when victims cannot speak for themselves.

Women were found tied to trees and poles, partially or fully naked, raped, mutiliated, and executed. One woman was discovered with her underwear stuffed in her mouth and a gunshot wound to the head.

Others, including children, were publicly violated and paraded – their bodies weaponized to inflict psychological terror. In one documented case, the corpse of a woman was raped in front of other hostages. The abuse continued even after captives were dragged into Gaza.

The report includes testimonials from 15 released hostages. Nearly all of them (including men) described forced nudity, sexual harassment, verbal abuse, and threats of forced marriage. The cases span six locations, including the Nova festival grounds, Route 232, Kibbutz Re'im, Nir Oz, and Kfar Aza.

#### The international community chose inaction

• Negotiating with terrorists is never a good idea – It rewards and incentivizes their brutality.

• But Israel faces a terrible moral dilemma – To bring our loved ones home, we must engage with those who committed these atrocities.

The international community, however, had a choice. And it chose inaction.

The Gaza hostage crisis, and the use of mass sexual violence, must serve as a precedent-setting moment for how the world responds to such crimes. The victims of October 7 included citizens from 35 different countries. Hostages were taken from 25 of them. At the very least, nations whose citizens were taken captive should have acted as if those people had been abducted on their own soil.

It is no longer enough to issue condemnations. The international system must evolve to meet the scale of these crimes, especially when they are ongoing.

More than 300 international legal experts have classified Hamas's actions as war crimes, crimes against humanity, and potentially even genocide.

• The legal basis is clear – hostage taking, the murder of civilians, torture, and the use of rape as a weapon of war are explicitly prohibited under international law.

- These are not acts of war gone awry.
- They are systematic crimes, prosecutable under the principle of universal jurisdiction.

• States have both the right and the duty to act, even when such crimes occur outside their borders.

So why, with dozens of their citizens taken captive, did nations (France, Thailand, Argentina, the U.S. and Germany) do very little to force Hamas's hand?

#### New standards are needed

It is time to invoke the Responsibility to Protect (R2P), not as an academic principle – but as a binding moral and legal obligation.

Under R2P, when a governing body fails to protect civilians from mass atrocities (or worse, perpetuates them), the international community must take "timely and decisive" action.

Though Hamas is not a state, it is a de facto governing body with effective control over a population and territory from which these crimes were launched. There is not legal or moral reason R2P should not apply.

In addition, countries that harbor or fund Hamas (such as Qatar, which hosts its leaders, or Iran, which arms and bankrolls it) bear international responsibility. If the world fails to hold these state actors accountable, it sets a devastating precedent – that mass rape, torture, and hostage taking can be outsourced to proxies without consequence.

To prevent future atrocities, the international community must establish new standards including the following.

• Automatic multilateral investigations into mass hostage taking and sexual violence in conflict, with legal and diplomatic consequences for obstruction.

• Concrete consequences for state sponsors of terror – including sanctions, suspensions from international bodies, and prosecution in international courts.

• A binding international protocol for hostage recovery when multiple countries' citizens are involved.

• An expanded R2P mandate that includes non-state actors with territorial control, like Hamas.

• This is not about Israel. This is not about Palestine.

• It is about what the world does when civilians are burned alive, when children are kidnapped, and when rape is used as a weapon of mass terror.

• It is a tests of whether international law has force, or whether it collapses when politically inconvenient.

Legal experts are wanting action. They are calling for the following.

- Calling for a stronger international response.
- Calling for a UN-led working group on hostage taking.
- Calling for a special envoy for hostage affairs.
- Calling for updates to global treaties.

• Calling for an annual summit of world leaders to build a long-term strategy for preventing

and responding to such crimes.

Terror organizations across the world are watching. They are not only studying what Hamas did, they are watching to see what the world lets them get away with.

This is not just about protecting Israeli or Jewish lives – it's about setting a universal standard that no human being, anywhere, can be used as leverage for terror.

If the world fails to act, October 7 won't just be a tragedy – it will be a blueprint.

• • • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# **Remembering October 7**

• An article by Staff titled "IDF Confirms Death of Hamas Commander Who Infiltrated Israel on October 7" was posted at jpost.com on July 18, 2025.

#### Is Israel now a superpower nation?

• An article by David M. Weinberg titled "Israel Adopts Superpower Mindset in Middle East as It Upgrades War Doctrine – Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on July 18, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Israel's Battle-Tested Air Defenses 'Exceeded Expectations' in Iran War, Missile Defense Chief Says" was posted at jpost.com on July 18, 2025.

# Relationship – between Israel and U.S.

• An article by Staff titled "Israeli Spy Chief Visits U.S. Amid Bid to Move Palestinians Out of Gaza" was posted at jpost.com on July 18, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Huckabee Threatens Reciprocal Visa Measures Over Israel's Restrictions on Evangelical Groups" was posted at jpost.com on July 18, 2025.

## Hostages – general comments

• An article by Staff titled "Hostage Talks Are in Advanced Stages, Netanyahu Tells Pope in Phone Call" was posted at jpost.com on July 18, 2025.

#### Israel – continues their retaliation

• An article by Avi Ashkenazi titled "Israel's Eyes and Ears: The IDF Squadron [The Nahshon Squadron] That the Entire Middle East Fears" was posted at jpost.com on July 19, 2025.

#### France

• An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "All Palestinians in Gaza Are Eligible for Asylum in France, Court Rules" was posted at breitbart.com on July 12, 2025.

## Anti-Israel protesters in London

• Looking back to June, an article by Oliver JJ Lane titled "Four Arrested Over 'Palestine Action' Break-In at British Airbase" was posted at breitbart.com on June 27, 2025.

• An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Police Arrest 'Palestine Action' Protesters Following Ban as Terrorist Group by British Government" was posted at breitbart.com on July 5, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Dozens of 'Palestine Action' Supporters Arrested at London Demonstration" was posted at breitbart.com on July 12, 2025.

#### More articles – Jerusalem Post

• An article by Philissa Cramer titled "Students at Netanyahu's [Chelenham] Pennsylvania High School [in Suburdan Philadelphia] Want Him Ejected From the Alumni Hall of Fame" was posted at jpost.com on July 19, 2025. **Iran** 

• An article by Hudson Crozier titled "Iranian Group Reportedly Offers \$40 Million Bounty on Trump for 'Cause of Allah'" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 11, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Iran Rushing to Rearm Mideast Terror Proxies After IDF, US Strikes on Tehran" was posted at jpost.com on July 18, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Iran Had Deal With European Officials of Enrichment at Less Than One Percent; Blinken Says" was posted at jpost.com on July 19, 2025.

#### **Russia-Ukraine war – general news**

- An article by Staff titled "Top Russian Diplomat Lavrov Meets With Kim Jong Un in North Korea" was posted at breitbart.com on July 12, 2025.
- An article by Wallace White titled "Trump Reportedly to Ship Offensive Weapons to Ukraine in Major Pivot" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 14, 2025.

• An article by Wallace White titled "Trump's Ukraine Pivot [to Send Weapons to Ukraine] May Be Only Way to Get Putin to the Table" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 16, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Trump Working on Drones-for-Weapons 'Mega Deal' With Ukraine; Zelenskyy Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 17, 2025.

## NATO

• An article by Oliver JJ Lane titled "Britain and France Announce Nuclear Weapon Co-Operation for First Time" was posted at breitbart.com on July 11, 2025.

• An article by John Hayward titled "NATO Chief Warns Brazil, China, India to Stop Doing Business With Russia" was posted at breitbart.com on July 16, 2025.

# International news – miscellaneous

• An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Spain: Street Battles Between Migrants and Natives After Elderly Man Allegedly Beaten by Moroccan Youths" was posted at breitbart.com on July 13, 2025.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

#### Remember – accusations about Russia collusion

• An article by Martin Tribe titled "Report: Brennan's Henchmen Still Entrenched at the CIA, Even Promoted After Authoring the Russian Hoax" was posted at thepopulisttimes.com on July 10, 2025.

• An article by Mariane Angela titled "[Fox Legal Analyst] Gregg Jarrett Explains How [Former CIA Director John] Brennan and [Former FBI Director James] Comey 'Tried to Entrap Trump' and Then 'Hobbled' His Presidency" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 11, 2025.

• An article by Miranda Devine titled "Shocking New Poll Reveals Majority of Deluded Democrats Still Believe the Russia Collusion Hoax Was Real" was posted at nypost.com on July 13, 2025.

• An article by Josh Christenson titled "Obama Administration Whipped Up Russia Investigation in 'Treasonous Conspiracy' – [Tulsi] Gabbard Says" was posted at nypost.com on July 18, 2025.

## Serious questions – about July 13, 2024 assassination attempt

• An article by Victor Nava titled "Secret Service Officials Were Aware of 'Classified Threat' 10 Days Before Butler Assassination Attempt [on July 13, 2024], Failed to Tell Agents Guarding Trump" was posted at nypost.com on July 12, 2025.

#### Assassination culture – makes ICE its new target

• An article by Karol Markowicz titled "'Assassination Culture' Makes ICE Its New Target – and Democrats Fan the Flames" was posted at nypost.com on July 11, 2025.

#### Illegal immigration - people helping illegals deal with ICE raids

• An article by Adriel Periz-Gonzalez titled "California University [California State University, Los Angeles] Confirms Attempts to Shield Illegal Students, Staff From Deportation" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 11, 2025.

• An article by Lowell Cauffiel titled "DHS Defends ICE Arrest That Ended in California Surgery Center" was posted at breitbart.com on July 11, 2025.

• An article by Elizabeth Weibel titled "L.A. Mayor Karen Bass Promises Cash for Illegals Amid ICE Enforcement" was posted at breitbart.com on July 11, 2025.

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Los Angeles to Give Cash Cards to Families Affected by ICE Raids" was posted at breitbart.com on July 13, 2025.

• An article by Abigail Johnson titled "Louisiana Police Chiefs Indicted for Immigration Fraud and Money Laundering" was posted at townhall.com on July 16, 2025.

## Illegal immigration - too many criminals

• An article by Bob Price titled "1,361 Criminal Aliens Arrested by ICE Houston in June – Including 32 Child Predators, 9 Killers" was posted at breitbart.com on July 12, 2025.

## Illegal immigration – Tren De Aragua

• An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "New York Times' Finally Admits Trump Was Right About Migrant Gang [Tren De Aragua] Taking Over Colorado Apartment Complex [After Denying the Truth Since August 2024]" was posted at breitbart.com on July 11, 2025

• An article by Jason Hopkins titled "Trump Administration Reveals Sweeping Sanctions Against Tren De Aragua Leaders" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 17, 2025.

## **Illegal immigration – election integrity**

• Looking back to March 2025, an Executive Order titled "Preserving and Protecting the Integrity of American Election" was posted at whitehouse.gov on March 25, 2025.

• Looking back to June 2025, a press release titled "Attorney General Ken Paxton Open Investigation Into 33 Non-Citizens for Illegally Voting in the 2024 Election" was posted at texasattorneygeneral.gov on June 17, 2025.

• An article by Cooper Williamson titled "Election Officials Rage as Trump Administration Pushes for Election Security" was posted at theblaze.com on July 16, 2025.

• An article by Jason Cohen titled "Ex-CNN Commentator Angela Rye Says She Wants to Believe Trump Rigged 2024 Election to 'Feel Better' About Loss" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 17, 2025.

#### Illegal immigration - California Democrats continue to blame Trump for riots

• An article by Staff titled "California Lt. Governor [Eleni Kounalakis] Says Los Angeles Riots Are 'Generated by Donald Trump' " was posted at foxnews.com on June 9, 2025.

• An article by Lindsay Kornick titled "OneRepublic Founder [Tim Myers] Announces Run

for California Lieutenant Governor to 'Fight Back' Against Trump' was posted at foxnews.com on July 10, 2025.

#### Illegal immigration – Trump sends half of National Guard home

• An article by Grace Toohey titled "Trump Officials to Send Home Half of the 4,000 National Guard Troops in L.A." was posted at latimes.com on July 15, 2025.

## **Illegal immigration – general comments**

• An article by Elizabeth Weibel titled "Trump Directs DHS, ICE to Arrest Rioters Throwing Objects at ICE: 'Never Want to See a Car Carrying a Law Enforcement Officer Attacked Again'" was posted at breitbart.com on July 11, 2025.

• An article by Daniel Greenfield titled "It Took Almost 30 Years for the Federal Government to Stop Subsidizing Education for Illegal Aliens" was posted at frontpagemag.com on July 11, 2025.

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "[Republican Strategist] Scott Jennings Drops Fact-Check on Liberal [Talk-Show Host John Fugelsang] About Border Crossings Under Trump" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 11, 2025.

• An article by John Loftus titled "Democrats Chum the Water With Lazy Propaganda on Pot Farm Raids" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 11, 2025.

• An article by Richard Polina titled "California Professor [Jonathan Anthony Caravello] Arrested for Allegedly Tossing Tear Gas Canister at ICE Agents During Raid on Cannabis Farm" was posted at nypost.com on July 15, 2025.

• An article by Jeremy Frankel titled "Bills Introduced Requiring Sanctuary Cities to Repay

Feds for Sending in Troops" was posted at townhall.com on July 16, 2025.

• An article by Jason Hopkins titled "Illegal Migrant Orchestrated ICE Kidnapping Hoax to Gin Up GoFundMe Cash; Complaint Alleges" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 17, 2025.

• An article by J.R. Stone titled "Pelosi Calls Trump's Plan to Reopen Alcatraz 'Stupidest Initiative Yet' Ahead of Bondi Visit" was posted at abc7news.com on July 17, 2025.

#### **Resistance against Trump – will continue**

• An article by Matthew Lee titled "State Department Is Firing Over 1,300 Employees Under Trump Administration Plan" was posted at pbs.org on July 11, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Did You See This? Some Laid Off State Department Staffer Left This Note [Taped to a Mirror – 'Colleagues, If You Remain, Resist Fascism. Remember the Oath You Vowed to Uphold']" was posted at townhall.com on July 12, 2025.

• An article by Hailey Gomez titled "Victor Davis Hanson Predicts What 'Egomaniac, Narcissistic' Judges Will Try Next to Sabotage Trump" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 15, 2025.

## Democrats - without popular ideas, Democrats look for Trump's failures

• An article by Joseph MacKennon titled "Polling Reveals: Whatever Democrat Are Doing, It Ain't Working" was posted at theblaze.com on July 11, 2025.

• An article by Larry Bell titled "Democrats Lack Popular Ideas, Push for Trump Failures" was posted at newsmax.com on July 11, 2025.

• An article by Jason Cohen titled "Mark Cuban Warns Democrats [That] 'Trump Sucks' Mentality Is Not a Winning Strategy" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 14, 2025.

• An article by John Loftus titled "House Democrats Play With Epstein Fire in Weak Attempt to Embarrass Trump" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 14, 2025.

## Will the Epstein drama hinder Trump's success?

• An article by Jason Cohen titled "Tucker Carlson Accuses Pam Bondi's DOJ of Epstein Cover-Up – Gives Two Theories" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 8, 2025.

- Theory #1 Trump Is Listed Somewhere Which Carlson Does Not Believe, Because the Biden Administration Would Have Leaked That Accusation Years Ago
- Theory #2 the Intelligence Services of U.S. and Israel Are Involved and Will Be Protected

• An article by Miranda Devine titled "Epstein Drama Is an Unnecessary Distraction for Trump Administration – and Plays Into the Hands of Malign Democrats" was posted at nypost.com on July 13, 2025.

• An article by Ryan King titled "Megyn Kelly, MAGA Stars Call for Pam Bondi's Head as Epstein Files Firestorm Intensifies" was posted at nypost.com on July 13, 2025.

• An article by Ryan King titled "Kash Patel Insists Epstein 'Conspiracy Theories Just Aren't True' as MAGA Rages Over Documents" was posted at nypost.com on July 13, 2025.

• An article by Andrew Solender titled "House GOP Blocks Democrat Maneuver to Force Release of Epstein Files" was posted at axios.com on July 14, 2025.

• An article by Andrew Solender titled "House GOP Blocks Second Democrat Attempt to Release Epstein Files" was posted at axios.com on July 15, 2025.

• An article by Anthony Blair titled "Epstein's Lawyer [Alan Dershowitz] Says There Was No Client List – and Sets Record Straight on Trump: Nothing 'Improper or Even Questionable'" was posted at nypost.com on July 16, 2025.

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "[Epstein Lawyer Alan] Dershowitz on Epstein: No

'Client List' – but Jailers May Have Assisted Suicide'' was posted at breitbart.com on July 16, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Jeffrey Epstein's Friends Sent Him Bawdy Letters for a 50<sup>th</sup> Birthday Album – One Was [Allegedly] From Donald Trump" was posted at wsj.com on July 17, 2025.

• An article by Hailey Gomez titled "Trump Threatens Lawsuit Against WSJ Over Alleged Epstein Letter" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 17, 2025.

• An article by Nicole Silverio titled "[MSNBC's] Joe Scarborough Asks [Maryland Democrat] Jamie Raskin Point-Blank Why His Party Didn't Call for Epstein File Release Sooner" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 17, 2025.

#### **Rescissions package – sent to President Trump**

• An article by Rachel Oswald titled "Senate Sends \$9 Billion Rescissions Package to the House" was posted at rollcall.com on July 17, 2025.

• An article by Rachel Oswald titled "House Sends \$9 Billion Rescissions Package to President's Desk" was posted at rollcall.com on July 18, 2025.

#### **Tariffs – more positive reports**

• An article by Melissa O'Rourke titled "Tariffs Help U.S. Government Post Unexpected June Surplus" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 11, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "CNBC's Rick Santelli Pours Cold Water on Narrative That Trump Tariffs Would Spike Inflation" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 15, 2025.

#### Egg prices – people are noticing

• An article by John Carney titled "Promises Made, Promises Kept: Egg Prices Fell 19.8% in June, Down 61% Since February" was posted at breitbart.com on July 16, 2025.

#### **Central Bank Digital Currency**

• A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: House Conservatives Block Crypto Bill That Could Usher in Central Bank Digital Currency" were posted at lifezette.com on July 16, 2025.

#### Military build-up - more U.S. citizens are happy with improved quality

• An article by Staff titled "Congress Pushes Bold Reforms With Massive Military

Overhaul to Keep America Ahead of China" was posted at commondef.com on July 16, 2025.

#### Autopen investigations

• An article by Ryan King titled "Biden Admits He Didn't Approve Each Individual Pardon, Chief of Staff Zients Signed Off on Last-Day Clemencies" was posted at nypost.com on July 14, 2025.

• An editorial by Editorial Staff titled "Biden's 'Defense' of Aides Who Used His Autopen Speaks Volumes About Who Was Really in Charge" was posted at nypost.com on July 14, 2025.

• An article by Mariane Angela titled "Brit Hume Explains Why Biden's Autopen Story Is Much More Serious Than NBC News Suggests" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 15, 2025.

• An article by Eric Mack titled "White House Confirms Opening of Biden Autopen Investigation" was posted at newsmax.com on July 16, 2025.

#### More investigations – of government officials

• An article by Teri Christoph titled "[Rep. James] Comer Says Jill Biden Should Be Subpoenaed Next" was posted at redstate.com on July 16, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Federal Housing Official Submitted Schiff Criminal Referral to DOJ Over Mortgage Documents" was posted at foxnews.com on July 16, 2025.

• An article by Hans Mahncke titled "After Leaving Conservatives Out to Dry, Elite Law Firms Sprint to Help Biden Aides for Free" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 16, 2025.

#### **Comments – electric vehicles**

• An article by Josh Christenson and Kendall White titled "Biden Push for \$10 Billion Electric Mail Delivery Fleet Flops With Just 250 Trucks Built in Two Years" was posted at nypost.com on July 16, 2025.

#### Transgender – general

• Looking back to April 2023, an article by Lee Brown titled "[Swimmer] Riley Gaines 'Ambushed and Physically Hit' After 'Saving Women's Sports' Speech at San Francisco State" was posted at nypost.com on April 7, 2023.

• Looking back to April 2023, an article by Ryan Glasspiegel titled "ESPN's [Female Broadcaster] Sage Steele Defends [Swimmer] Riley Gaines After Trans Activist Attack" was posted at nypost.com on April 7, 2023.

• Looking back to May 2023, an article by Ryan Gaydos titled "ESPN's [Female Broadcaster] Sam Ponder Accused of 'Bigotry' After Transgender Athlete Stance" was posted at nypost.com on May 28, 2023.

• An article by Matt Ehalt titled "[Female Broadcaster] Sam Ponder Breaks Silence on 'Legit Crazy' Reasons for ESPN Firing One Year After Shocking Exit [Coinciding With a July 2023 Retweet About Transgender Athletes]" was posted at nypost.com on July 16, 2025.

#### **Comments – about defunding the police**

• Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.

#### Politicians and media – took Baseball All-Star game from black businesses in 2021

• Looking back to March 2021, an article by Ben Nadler and Jeff Amy titled "Georgia's New GOP Election Law Draws Criticism, Lawsuits [Because It Made the Common-Sense Decision to Have Voter Identification]" was posted at apnews.com on March 29, 2021.

• Looking back to November 2023, an article by Stephen Hawkins titled "Atlanta to Host 2025 MLB All-Star Game After Losing 2021 Game Over Objections to Voting Law [Requiring the Common Sense Idea of Having Voter Identification]" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 16, 2023.

• An article by Taylor Penley titled "Georgia Governor [Brian Kemp] Celebrates MLB All-Star Game's Return to Atlanta After 2021 Voting Law Controversy" was posted at aol.com on July 14, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Top Georgia Democrats Mostly Quiet About All-Star Game's Return to Atlanta" was posted at ajc.com on July 15, 2025.

• An article by Chelsea Janes titled "In 2021, MLB Moved the All-Star Game Out of Atlanta – Times Have Changed ['Gone Is Any Language of Resistance or Social Advocacy, Even as the Trump Administration Orchestrates Immigration Crackdowns Against People From Countries That Produce Major League Players']" was posted at washingtonpost.com on July 15, 2025.

#### Aspen Security Forum – July 15-18 in Aspen, Colorado

• An article by Nahal Toosi titled "National Security Elites (Yes, That's What They Are) Say Trump Team Needs to Talk to Them" was posted at politico.com on July 17, 2025.

• An article by Derek Vanbuskirk titled "Deep State Reportedly Panicking Over Pentagon Skipping Lefty Conference" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 17, 2025.

## 33-year-old socialist Zohran Mamdani

• An article by Staff titled "Zohran Mamdani Accused of 'Laundering' Defund-the-Police Past by Toying With Keeping NYPD Commish [Jessica] Tisch If Elected Mayor" was posted at nypost.com on July 11, 2025.

• An editorial by Editorial Board titled "Don't Fall for the 'Blue-Washing' Drive to Hide Mamdani's Cop Hate" was posted at nypost.com on July 11, 2025.

• An article by Natalie Sandoval titled "Democrat Infighting Explodes as Hakeem Jeffries' Team Bites Back at Mamdani Allies" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 11, 2025.

• An article by Rich Calder titled "George Soros Funneled \$37 Million to 'Working Families Party' and Other Lefty Groups Backing Zohran Mamdani" was posted at nypost.com on July 12, 2025.

• An article by Melanie Wilcox titled "Left-Wing Group 'Jews for Zohran' Tied to Niece of China-Based Billionaire, Pushing Israel-Bashing Candidate" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 12, 2025.

• An article by Vivek Ramaswamy titled "Resist the Left's Mamdani Trap – Fight His Ideas, Not His Ethnicity" was posted at nypost.com on July 13, 2025.

• An editorial by Editorial Staff titled "Pathetic: Top US Democrats Don't Even Dare Denounce Zohran Mamdani's Extremism" was posted at nypost.com on July 13, 2025.

#### If Mamdani wins - will businesses leave New York?

• An article by John Loftus titled "Palm Beach County [in Florida] Wants to Cash In on 'The Mamdani Effect' [As the Business Development Board Has Been Quietly Courting Big Apple Businesses, Shooting Out 500 Relocation Packets to CEOs and Executives Who May Be Ready to Leave NY]" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 11, 2025.

• An article by Timothy Sekerak titled "Vivek [Ramaswamy] Super PAC Tries to Lure New Yorkers to Ohio Amid Zohran Mamdani's Mayoral Run" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 13, 2025.

#### John Fetterman

• An article by Deirdre Heavey titled " 'Not a Democrat': John Fetterman Calls Zohran Mamdani's NYC Primary Win a 'Gift' to the GOP" was posted at foxnews.com on July 10, 2025.

• An article by Benedict Smith titled "[John] Fetterman: Mamdani Is Not a Real

Democrat" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on July 11, 2025.

• An article by Eric Garcia titled "'Look Who's Talking': [John] Fetterman Told to Look in Mirror After He Rips NYC's Mamdani as 'Not Even a Democrat'" was posted at independent.co.uk on July 11, 2025.

## Kamala Harris and Tim Walz

• An article by Andrew Mark Miller titled "New Book Sheds Light on Harris Decision to Pick Walz as Her Running Mate Over Shapiro: [She] 'Went With Her Gut'" was posted at foxnews.com on July 9, 2025.

#### Tim Walz

• A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: Minnesota Assassin's Letter to Kash Patel: 'Tim [Walz] Wanted Me to Kill' " were posted at lifezette.com on July 16, 2025.

• An article by Ireland Owens titled "Failed Vice President Nominee Tim Walz Confirms He Will Not Run in 2028" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 17, 2025.

## Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez

• An article by Victor Nava titled "Ocasio-Cortez Slammed Over 'Defamatory' Trump, Jeffrey Epstein Post: 'Sue AOC Into Bankruptcy'" was posted at nypost.com on July 12, 2025.

#### **Gavin Newsom – is born connected**

• Looking back to September 2018, an article by Seema Mehta titled "How Eight Elite San Francisco Families Funded Gavin Newsom's Political Ascent [Newsom Wasn't Born Rich, but He Was Born Connected]" was posted at latimes.com on Sept. 7, 2018.

• An article by Jason Hopkins titled "President of ICE-Raided Pot Farm Doled Out Thousands in Donations to Newsom, Democrats" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 11, 2025.

• An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Governor Newsom Says He's 'Not Anti-Gun at All' – Then States Oppositions to AR-15s and 'Large Capacity Magazine Clips'" was posted at breitbart.com on July 11, 2025.

• An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "Gavin Newsom Can't Say Whether Eight Is Too Young to 'Transition' Genders" was posted at dailywire.com on July 16, 2025.

• A video and an article by Staff titled "Joe Rogan's Covid Question Triggers Gavin Newsom, Leaves Him Squirming on Air" were posted at lifezette.com on July 16, 2025.

## Jamie Harrison

• An article by David Weigel titled "Democrats' Former Chair [Jamie Harrison] Wants to Save His Party – With a Podcast" was posted at semafor.com on July 16, 2025.

## **Barack and Michelle Obama**

• An article by Emily Crane titled "Obamas Look to End Divorce Gossip Once and for All – but They're Barely Been Seen Together for Months" was posted at nypost.com on July 16, 2025.

#### Barack Obama – wrote material that made gay supporters happy

• Looking back to April 2017, an article by Alex Pfeiffer titled "New Biography ['Rising Star: The Making of Barack Obama']: Young Obama 'Considered Gayness' " was posted at dailycaller.com on April 26, 2017.

• Looking back to July 2023, an article by Nicole Silverio titled "Obama Writes Letter Praising Librarians Who Push LGBT Content on Kids" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 17, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Harold Hutchison titled "Obama Once Wrote to Ex-Girlfriend That He 'Repeatedly Fantasizes About Making Love to Men' – Biographer [David Garrow] Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 3, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Katelynn Richardson titled "'I Make Love to Men Daily' [but in the Imagination]: NY Post Reveals Contents of Salacious Obama Letter to Ex-Girlfriend" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 12, 2023.

• An article by Jason Cohen titled "[Barack] Obama Thinks Every Male 'Friend Group' Should Have a Gay Buddy" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 17, 2025.

# **Corporate media**

• An article by Staff titled "Media Fearmongering About Big Beautiful Tax Cuts Is the Same Nonsense They Peddled in 2017" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 11, 2025.

• An article by Joseph Vazquez titled "New York Times Editorial Board Claims Defunding NPR, PBS Is Like Defunding Police" was posted at newsbusters.org on July 16, 2025.

# New York Times - finally admits obvious error

• An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "New York Times' Finally Admits Trump Was Right About Migrant Gang [Tren De Aragua] Taking Over Colorado Apartment Complex [After Denying the Truth Since August of 2024]" was posted at breitbart.com on July 11, 2025.

## CBS

• An article by Charles Gasparino titled "CBS Canned 'The Late Show' Over Tens of Millions in Financial Losses Annually – Not Stephen Colbert's Politics" was posted at nypost.com on July 18, 2025.

## MSNBC – general

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Scott Jennings Sends [MSNBC's] Tiffany Cross Into Tizzy When He Calls Out Her 'Concentration Camps' Rhetoric" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 16, 2025.

## CNN

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "CNN's [Christiane] Amanpour: 'People Just Seem to Think' 'From the River to the Sea' Means Killing People" was posted at breitbart.com on July 12, 2025.

## Native American Guardian's Association

• An article by Alex Mitchell titled "Native American Group [NAGA] Joins Fight Against New York's Logo Ban in Public Schools" was posted at nypost.com on July 3, 2025.

• A website titled "Stand With Us: Protect Our American Indian Heritage and Honor Our Names and Imagery [NAGA Is the Representative Voice of a Poll-Proven 90% of Native Americans Who Support These National Treasures]" is posted at nagaeducation.org (Native American Guardian's Association).

• A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: President Trump Praised by Native American Group for Defending Washington NFL Team's Former Name [Was Redskins, Not Commanders]" were posted at rvmnews.com on July 11, 2025.

#### General interest

• An article by Staff titled "NFL Coaches Jim, John Harbaugh Meet With President Trump at the White House" was posted at usatoday.com on July 10, 2025.

• An article by Audrey Streb titled "New Mine [in Wyoming] Inches America Closer to Unshackling Itself From China" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 11, 2025.

• An article by Tina Moore titled "Serial NYC Shoplifter Waltzes Free Despite Staggering 254 Arrests" was posted at nypost.com on July 12, 2025.

• An article by Salena Zito titled "Pittsburgh Is Poised to Be at the Heart of America's Second Industrial Revolution" was posted at nypost.com on July 13, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Hunter Biden Blames Democrat Losses on Lack of Loyalty to His Father" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on July 17, 2025.

• • • • •

An article by Margot Cleveland titled "Memo Reveals D.C. Judges Are Pre-Deposed Against Trump Administration" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 16, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

Summary: The Trump Administration has been doing its part, but the lower courts remain rabid in their attack on the rule of law.

During the week of March 11, 2025, members of the Judiciary Conference met in Washington, D.C., for the first of its two regular meetings. As the U.S. Court's webpage explains: "The Judicial Conference of the United States is the national policymaking body for the federal courts."

The Judicial Conference (approximately 30 judges) consists of the following.

- Chief Justice Roberts is the presiding officer of the Judicial Conference.
- Membership is comprised of the chief judge of each judicial circuit.
- The chief judge of the Court of International Trade.
- One district judge from each regional judicial circuit.

Donald Trump is not merely the president: He is a Defendant in scores of lawsuits, including multiple cases in the D.C. District Court.

Federal judge James Boasberg advised Chief Justice John Roberts and some two dozen other judges that his D.C. colleagues were concerned "that the Administration would disregard rulings of federal courts leading to a constitutional crisis," according to a memorandum obtained exclusively by *The Federalist*.

• That Judge Boasberg and his fellow D.C. District Court judges would discuss how a named Defendant in numerous pending lawsuits might respond to an adverse ruling is shocking.

• Equally outrageous is those judges' clear disregard for the presumption of regularity – a presumption that requires a court to presume public officials properly discharged their official duties.

Judge Boasberg's comments reveal he and his colleagues hold an anti-Trump bias, for the Trump Administration had complied with every court order to date (and since for that matter). The D.C. District Court judges' "concern" also went counter to the normal presumption courts hold – one that presumes public officials properly discharged their official duties. Apparently, that presumption does not apply to the current president – at least if you are litigating in D.C.

And what is both troubling and ironic is that only a few days later, Judge Boasberg (in a case which he completely lacked jurisdiction, as the Supreme Court would later confirm), entered a lawless order commanding the Trump Administration to halt removals to El Salvador.

So, one of the judges concerned about Trump following the law, ignored the law.

Recently released emails related to the case before Judge Boasberg confirm the Trump Administration's intent was and remains to obey all court orders – even those lawless ones.

However, a side conversation at the group's most recent meeting revealed a disturbing detail – the predisposition of supposedly unbiased judges against the Trump Administration.

The Trump Administration has been doing its part, but the lower courts remain rabid in their attack on the rule of law – and now we know that at least some judges are likewise flouting their obligation to remain impartial or recuse from the case when they aren't.

• • • • •

The following information titled "Stand With Us: Protect Our American Indian Heritage and Honor Our Names and Imagery" is posted at nagaeducation.org (Native American Guardian's Association).

Stan With Us: Protect Our American Indian Heritage and Honor Our Names and Imagery.

At the Native American Guardian's Association (NAGA) our missile is simple: "Educate, not eradicate."

NAGA is a collective of American Indian enrolled members and tribal descendents who support the beautiful artistry of native identifiers in sports and the mainstream. We stand united to preserve the rich legacy of our ancestors and ensure that American Indian names, symbols, and traditions are honored – not erased.

NAGA supports the respectful use of Native American names and imagery in sports, education, and public life.

Professional Teams We Support: • Atlanta Braves

Washington Redskins

- Kansas City Chiefs
  - Cleveland Indians

College Teams We Stand With:

- The Fighting Sioux
- The Fighting Illini

High Schools We're Worked With:

- Massapequa High School, NY
- Anderson High School in Cincinnati, Ohio
- Susquehanna, Pennsylvania Indians
- Neshaminy, Pennsylvania Redskins
- South Point, North Carolina Red Raiders
- Killingly, Connecticut Redmen
- Sandusky, Michigan Redskins

NAGA is the representative voice of a poll-proven 90% of Native Americans who have no problem with or support these national treasures.

The Native American Guardian's Association (NAGA) is a 501C3 non-profit organization advocating for increased education about Native Americans, especially in public educational institutions, and greater recognition of Native American Heritage through the high profile venues of sports and other public platforms.

Join us. Stand with us. Help us honor our heritage.

Native American Guardian's Association PO Box 742 Devils Lake, North Dakota 58301

• • • • •

An article by Jay Busbee titled "MLB All-Star Game 2025: Why Is the All-Star Game Back in Atlanta? Next Question [Baseball Is Ignoring That the Relocation Ever Happened]" was posted at sports.yahoo.com on July 14, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

Summary of the article: Four years ago, MLB moved its All-Star Game from Georgia. Now, as the game is set to return to Atlanta, baseball is ignoring that the relocation ever happened.

The game was removed from Atlanta in 2021 over Georgia's then-new voting rights law. Since the law is still very much intact, why is the All-Star Game back in Atlanta in 2025?

The Seminoles

Chicago Blackhawks

The Utah Utes

Three months before the 2021 All-Star Game was scheduled to be played at Truist Park, MLB commissioner Rob Manfred pulled the game from Atlanta and awarded it instead to Denver.

At the time, Manfred said: "I have decided that the best way to demonstrate our values as a sport is by relocating this year's All-Star Game and MLB Draft. Major League Baseball fundamentally supports voting rights for all Americans and opposes restrictions to the ballot box."

Georgia Governor Brian Kemp blasted MLB's move at the time as a "knee-jerk decision" and added in a statement that "cancel culture and woke political activists are coming for every aspect of your life, sports included. If the left doesn't agree with you, facts and the truth do not matter."

When Manfred announced at the owners' meeting in November 2023 that the All-Star Game would return to Atlanta in 2025, Kemp gave a statement that was a bit of victory celebration: "Georgia's voting laws haven't changed, but its good to see the MLB's misguided understanding of them has. We look forward to welcoming the All-Star Game to Georgia."

• • • • •

Isaiah 55:6-11-"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."